
April 18, 2024

Nevada County
Attn: Phebe Bell
950 Maidu Avenue
Nevada City, CA 95959

RE: ERF-3-R Award Announcement – Nevada County  
Award Amount: $2,508,622.54

  
Dear Phebe Bell: 

  
The Business, Consumer Services and Housing Agency’s (BCSH) California 
Interagency Council on Homelessness (Cal ICH) is pleased to announce that
Nevada County has been awarded an Encampment Resolution Funding Round 3 
(ERF-3-R) grant in the amount of $2,508,622.54. This letter constitutes notice of 
the award of ERF-3-R funds. Please note that this letter does not constitute the 
formation of a contract between the State and Nevada County.
                  
Nevada County will receive its full disbursement of funds after the Standard 
Agreement is fully executed. Please be advised that this award is subject to the 
terms and conditions of the Standard Agreement. 

Due to the imminent transition of all Cal ICH grant programs to the Department 
of Housing and Community Development (HCD) and the inability of the State 
Controller’s Office to issue payments in June, you will not receive your Standard 
Agreement for this award until July. Please note that your jurisdiction may begin 
expending eligible costs under your approved ERF project as of the date of this 
award letter. Eligible costs may be reimbursed once a Standard Agreement is 
executed between Nevada County and the State and you receive your full award.
Nevada County will not acquire any legal or equitable rights to the ERF-3-R 
award until a Standard Agreement is executed. 

You may reference the ERF-3-R Notice of Intent to Award on the Cal ICH website.
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Congratulations on your successful application. For further information or if you 
have any questions, please contact me at Jeannie.McKendry@bcsh.ca.gov or 
calichgrants@bcsh.ca.gov.   

Sincerely, 

Jeannie McKendry 
Jeannie McKendry 
Grants Development Section Chief, Cal ICH 


